
   
 

            
 
 
Walworth Community Council 

 
Date:    Wednesday October 1 2008 

   Time:    7.00 PM 
 Place:  Thurlow Lodge Community Hall,  

 Thurlow Street/Albany Road, Walworth SE17 
 

 
 
1.  Introductions and welcome         (7.00pm) 
2.  Apologies 
3. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations 
4. Items of business that the Chair deems urgent:  
5. Chair’s announcements:   
6. Minutes to be agreed from the previous main meeting and matters arising:  
7. Deputations (if any)          (7.10pm) 
 
Local business: 
 
8. Police & Wardens  - Paul Jeffreys and Safer Neighbourhood Team police officers  (7.20pm) 
9. Aylesbury Area Action Plan – Annabel Sidney      (7.35pm) 
10. Townsend Street/Comus Place housing sites – Dave Ware     (7.45pm) 
 

TEA BREAK       (8.00pm) 
       

11. Walworth Public Lavatories – Stephen Douglass      (8.15pm) 
12. Housing Strategy – Robert Weallans        (8.25pm) 
13. Core Strategy (Southwark Plan) – Sandra Warren      (8.30pm) 
 

Public Question Time           (8.35 pm) 
Residents are invited to ask questions on topics not on this agenda.  To ensure your question is recorded 
please complete the form on page 5 of this agenda; there are additional forms at the back of the hall. 
 
Member Decisions           (8.45pm) 

 Members may make an appointment/reappointment to a Governing body of a local school/s or decide on local 
parking issues. 

  
Chairs Closing remarks                                        (8.55pm) 
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Next main meeting:  Wednesday October 29 2008 at 7pm 
 
Next scheduled Planning meeting : Tuesday  October 14 2008 at 7pm (Please confirm this is taking place by 
consulting the Council’s website, or telephone 020 7525 7385 less than 5 working days before the meeting, as 
meetings are cancelled if there are no planning items). 
 
 
 
MAP SHOWING LOCATION OF THIS COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 
 
  Albany Road 
              
       Thurlow Lodge Community Hall 
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ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 
Walworth Community Council Membership  
Councillor Abdul Mohamed Chair     Councillor Lorraine Lauder Vice-Chair    
Councillor Paul Bates     Councillor James Gurling 
Councillor Jelil Ladipo     Councillor Kirsty McNeil 
Councillor Caroline Pidgeon    Councillor Jane Salmon 
Councillor Martin Seaton 
 
Carers’ Allowances 
If you are a Southwark resident and have paid someone to look after your children, or an elderly dependant or 
a dependant with disabilities, so that you can attend this meeting, you may claim an allowance from the 
Council.  Please collect a claim form from the clerk at the meeting. 
 
Deputations  
For information on deputations please ask the clerk for the relevant hand-out. 
 
Exclusion of Press and Public  
The following motion should be moved, seconded and approved if the Community Council wishes to exclude 
the press and public to deal with reports revealing exempt information. 
 
“That the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they 
involve the likely disclosure of information as defined in paragraphs 1-15, Access to Information Procedure 
Rules of the Constitution.” 
 
Transport Assistance for Disabled Members of the Public  
Members of the public with a disability who wish to attend Community Council meetings and who require 
transport assistance in order to access the meeting, are requested to call the meeting clerk at the number 
below to give his/her contact and address details. The clerk will arrange for a driver to collect the person and 
provide return transport after the meeting. There will be no charge to the person collected. Please note that it is 
necessary to call the clerk as far in advance as possible, at least three working days before the meeting. 
 
Wheelchair access 
Wheelchair access to the venue is via the main entrance. 
For further information, please contact the Walworth Community Council clerk: 
 

Caroline Chalklin 
  Phone: 0207 525 7385  E-mail: caroline.chalklin@southwark.gov.uk 
  Council Website: www.southwark.gov.uk
 
For a large print copy, please contact 020 7525 7385 
 
Language Needs  
 
If you want information on the Community Councils translated into your language please telephone 020 7525 
57385.  To inform us of any special needs or requirements, such as transport or signer/interpreter, please 
telephone 020 7525 7385. 
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            Bengali 
 
Kendi dilinizde Toplum meclisleri hakkønda bilgi almak için 020 7525 7514’nolu 
telefonu arayønøz. 
Özel gereksinimlerinizi bize bildirmek için 020 7525 7514’nolu telefonu çeviriniz. 

Turkish 
 
Haddii aad doonayso warbixin ku saabsan qoraalka Kawnsalkada Bulshada oo ku 
turjuman af Soomaali fadlan tilifoon u dir 020 7525 7514 
Si aad noogu sheegto haddii aad leedahay baahi gaar ama wax gooni kuu ah sida 
gaadiid, af celiyaha dadka indha la’ fadlan tilifooni 020 7525 7514    Somali 
 

  Chinese 
 
Se voce quiser informações nos conselhos comunitários traduzidas em sua língua por favor ligue para 020 
7525 7514 
Para-nos informar de quaisquer necessidades especiais ou requisitos , tipo trasporte, 
linguagem dos sinais/ intérprete, por favor ligue para 020 7525 7514.    Portuguese 
 
Si vous désirer avoir l'information sur les Conseils de la Communauté (Community Councils) traduite en votre 
langue téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514  
Pour nous informer de tout besoin ou condition spéciale, telles que le transport ou le signataire / interprète, 
téléphonez SVP au 020 7525 7514       French 
 
Si precisa información sobre los departamentos sociales (Community Councils) 
traducida a su idioma, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514 
Si tiene necesidades o requisitos específicos, como es transporte especial o un 
intérprete, por favor llame al número de teléfono 020 7525 7514    Spanish 
 
Lati bẽre fun itumọ irohin nipa Council agbegbe re (Community Council) ni ede abini rẹ, jọwọ pe telifoonu 020 
7525 7514. 
Lati jẹ ki a mọ nipa iranlọwọ tabi idi pato, gẹgẹbi ọkọ (mọto) tabi olutumọ, jọwọ pe telifoonu 020 7525 7514. 

      
 

            Yoruba 
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Walworth Community Council 
Wednesday October 1 2008 

 
Record for the Minutes 

 
 

Your name: 
 
Your mailing address: 
 
 
 
I said: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please record this in the minutes with/without my name. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please give this to Forid Ahmed or the Clerk.   
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Walworth Community Council 
 

Main Meeting 
 

Draft Minutes of the meeting of Walworth Community Council  
subject to approval at the next meeting 

Tuesday July 15 2008  
Aylesbury Day Centre, Bradenham Close, Walworth 

 
Please note all text in italics is an addition to the minutes after the meeting. 

 
 
 
Present 
Councillors: Abdul Mohamed (Chair), Lorraine Lauder (Vice-Chair), Kirsty McNeill, Paul Bates, James Gurling, Jelil Ladipo, 

Caroline Pidgeon, Martin Seaton and Jane Salmon 
 
The meeting opened at 7.05pm. 
 
1.  Apologies  

 
3.  Notification of any items the Chair deems urgent  
 None were notified. 
 
4. Disclosure of Members’ interests and dispensations  
  
5. Chair’s announcements: 

� A consultation is being held on Housing Strategy for Southwark, residents should give their views to officers 
� A consultation is being held on a new secondary school on the Lower Walworth School site, residents 

should give their views to officers 
 
6. Confirmation of minutes from the last main meeting  

RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Main meeting held on May 7 2008 be approved as an accurate 
record of the meeting, with the addition of Councillor Lauder to the list of apologees, and 
the minutes of the Special meeting held on June 10 2008 be approved as an accurate 
record.  Responses to the Public Questions from the minutes were made available to 
residents. 

 
7. Deputations and petitions:  None received. 
 
Local business: 
 
8. Police and Community Wardens 
 Safer Neighbourhood Teams – Sergeant Stephens

East Walworth – Anti-social behaviour has been reported in Ivychurch Lane, Darwin Court and Swanbourne and the 
SNT has been patrolling these areas.   

 Faraday – some incidents have been reported around Wooller Street, and some residents are concerned about 
crime.  Residents are asked to ensure they report crimes, so that resources can be focused in the right places.  
Pathmeads estate is now a priority.  There have been reports of anti-social behaviour and licensing issues around 
the Hourglass public house.  Knife crime is at the top of the agenda in the team’s youth engagement activities.  The 
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SNT is working with the Prince’s Trust at InSpire.  A presentation was given to young offenders on knife injuries, 
and the other SNTs have also given presentations. 

 
 The SNTs want to know where young people gather, so that they can go an meet them, to discuss their concerns.  

Since May 2008 105 people have been charged with offences involving knives, which means 100 knives are off the 
streets. 

 
� Norma said that on June 26 in East Street market there were 3 different fights: a man was cut with broken 

glass, another man was swearing foully and a group of drunks were sitting on the pavement drinking out of 
bottles.  Sergeant Stephens said that the Designated Public Places legislation allowed the police to confiscate 
alcohol if drinkers are causing anti-social behaviour; please contact the police and they will confiscate the 
alcohol being drunk. 

� The Chair asked why CCTV was not being used to detect this sort of anti-social behaviour.  Sergeant Stevens 
said that the canopies over the market stalls get in the way. 

� Councillor Bates said that the police are not doing their part of dealing with squatters. 
� Councillor Seaton asked if it were possible to have the crime figures for each Ward; Sergeant Stevens said that 

the mapping software systems were inadequate.  He would bring the figures for Southwark to the next meeting. 
� A resident asked what the police are doing to prevent youth crime.  Sergeant Stephens said that the police have 

been using ‘stop and search’ which does work.  The police are trying to get young people to talk to them, to 
warn of the physical dangers of carrying knives.  The sergeant felt that penalties for carrying knives should be 
harsh.  The SNTs have found that the more they get to know young people in their areas, the less likely those 
young people are likely to commit offences. 

� Another resident said that there is plenty for young people to do; but it is not possible to force young people to 
attend youth clubs. 

� Assah said that it is not just down to the police to deal with this, it is the job of the whole community.  Parents 
should talk to their children and encourage them into positive activities. 

� The Police Community Support Officer said that there had been youths engaging in anti-social behaviour 10 
months ago, but now she knows them all.  Not all youths are committing or carrying knives. 

� Norma asked what parents can do if their children do not come home until the middle of the night.  Councillor 
Pidgeon said that those parents can contact the Children’s Support Centre, who will work with the family, and 
that  there is a difference between seeking help and having help forced upon them. 

� Mr Clark said youngsters find it hard to get work when they leave school; if they had jobs, they would be tired 
and less likely to go out looking for trouble. 

 
The Community Wardens 
Please see the detailed report attached at Appendix A. 
Paul Jeffreys answered residents questions:  

� Mr Yureten complained about children and youths playing football outside Marpley House, hitting windows 
with the football.  Residents find this intimidating.  The children also throw water bombs at passers by.  Paul 
Jeffreys said that he would take the details during the break. 

� Councillor Seaton said that only a minority of youths cause concern. 
 
9. Community Fund 2008-09 
 RESOLVED:  That the awards listed in Appendix B be approved. 
  

In response to a question, Councillor Pidgeon said that tight conditions had to be satisfied in order to be eligible.  
Some organizations had not returned monitoring information from previous years, organizations will be asked for 
the money back if they cannot supply the monitoring information. 

 
10. Cleaner Greener Safer 2008-09 
 RESOLVED:  That the awards listed in Appendix C be approved. 
 
11. Section 106 & Project Banks 

Section 106 planning obligations are used to address negative impacts caused by a development. This 
includes providing infrastructure and facilities to help achieve sustainable communities.  The Council can enter into 
a legal agreement with a developer to provide planning contributions.  Planning contributions can cover a range of 
facilities and services including:  affordable homes, new open space, funding of school places or provision of 
employment training schemes 
 7



Minutes of the Walworth Community Council Main meeting on July 15 2008   Page 3 

Councillor Gurling explained that Section 106 money is to mitigate the damage caused to a locality by a 
development.  The projects to be funded used to be decided by officers, but now more people are involved in the 
prioritization.  It should be noted that some Section 106 projects can be borough-wide. 
 

� Richard Lee said that every neighbourhood should have potential projects as sometimes the people most 
affected did not benefit from Section 106 projects after a development; that he hoped that local Councillors 
and residents would make the selection of projects rather than officers, and what mechanism will be used to 
decide which project will be funded; that a briefing note should be supplied to residents with the full list of 
uses of Section 106; that a holistic approach is required to projects, which would enable access to 
additional funding for the project from other sources.  Jillian Houghton responded that there are restrictions 
on what projects can be funded through Section 106.  Borough & Bankside Community Council area have 
benefited the most from Section 106, but the Elephant & Castle redevelopment offers the possibility of 
Section 106 projects for Walworth.  Officers do meet to discuss potential projects, to avoid duplication and 
to ensure the projects fit with other Council services.  Officers will return to a future Walworth Community 
Council to seek approval for Section 106 projects. 

� The Chair said that officers decide which projects to proceed with according to priorities set by the 
Community Council, in the Section 106 SPD and potential future projects are stored in a ‘project bank’. 

� Norma asked about the possibility of provision of public conveniences funded by Section 106 monies.  She 
said that older people did not go out, as there was no provision.  Councillor Ladipo asked whether 
replacement or new toilets could be funded.  Jillian Houghton said that Section 106 funding was normally 
for ‘one-off’ funding, rather than maintenance. Des Waters (Head of Public Realm) said that Section 106 
would be unlikely to be used for public conveniences as the Council is seeking provision within public 
buildings, and ensuring Council premises and businesses open lavatories for public use.  Given the 
Council’s public revenue problems, it is unlikely that new conveniences will be provided.  This is in line with 
the Public Convenience Policy agreed by the Council’s Executive. 

� Councillor Lauder asked why the public conveniences at Westmoreland Grove have gone and why.  
Action: Gemma Gallagher 

� RESOLVED:  That a report on public conveniences in Walworth be brought to the October meeting 
Action: Caroline Chalklin/Des Waters. 

� Mr Yureten asked about the potential for refurbishment of a mosque as Section 106 money. 
 
For further information, please go to http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourServices/planningandbuildingcontrol/S106/ or contact 
Jillian Houghton jillian.Houghton@southwark.gov.uk 
 
12. Equal Opportunities Strategy Feedback 

Following a review of the Council’s Equal Opportunities Strategy, Sarah Totterdell spoke to the Community Council, 
explaining how residents’ feedback had changed the original document.  Residents who want to see the documents 
in full can visit the Council’s website at http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCouncil/equalities/EqualitiesatSouthwark/.  
A number of areas were highlighted, including: improvements to accessibility to services (services will become more 
local and more mobile); all Southwark staff have training in equal opportunities, with the focus on courtesy to all; the 
Council needs to communicate better with residents.  Residents were thanked for their contribution. 

 
13. Local Involvement Network (LINk) 

The LINk will be responsible for the involvement of local people in improving local health and social care services.   
The LINk will be independent of the Council and the health Trusts, and a host organization should be in place by 
September 2008.  In the meantime, public meetings will be held, to which all are welcome. 

 For more information, please contact Paul Bruce on 020 7525 7495 
� Mr Beadle suggested that the LINk was to be hosted by a private company, and was part of the privatization 

of the health servce.  The LINk would not be accountable.  Paul Bruce said that the host would be a 
voluntary organization, and the LINk would be local residents holding providers of health and social care 
services to account. 

 
Public Questions  
 

(i) Is the report in the South London Press (11.7.08) that legal proceedings leading to eviction have begun 
against 53 residents on the Heygate estate accurate?  (Mr Jerry Flynn) 

(ii) When and where will the review about the Elephant & Castle regeneration take place?  Tenants want a full 
investigation, not just a one-off meeting.  Some tenants (53 families) face eviction! 
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This written response is from the Rehousing Team – Major Projects: ‘The council issued Notice of seeking 
possession and Notices to Quite to the remaining phase 1 residents on 9 and 10 July. As a public body, 
Southwark Council is legally obliged to issue these notices in order to get back official possession of homes 
occupied by secure tenants in phase one. We had to commence this process at this time to make sure that 
we are able to rehouse everyone in line with our rehousing programme.  The Health and Safety of 
residents on the estate is our highest priority and the programme is designed to ensure that this is 
maintained. 
 
We apologise for any distress this may have caused residents and we have and will continue to provide 
residents with advice and access to relevant support services to ensure that residents supported through 
the process’ 

 
As of August 11th 2008 the remaining residents who have not found alternative accommodation through 
Homesearch are being made direct offers of suitable alternative accommodation.  Obviously we hope that 
residents who are made direct offers will be happy with the accommodation offered. We will only commence 
legal proceedings to gain official possession of homes where tenants refuse to accept an offer of 
accommodation which within the terms of the legislation we consider to be acceptable.  

 
Although we will be operating a one offer policy, if we have clearly got it wrong and the property has been 
offer in error, - that is it is not suitable to meet their statutory housing needs, we will make another offer.’ 

   
The following points were made in response to public questions (i) and (ii): 

� Councillor McNeill said that the review will be a scrutiny of the Elephant & Castle development, and will 
include evidence from traders, local businesses as well as residents 

� Councillor Bates said that the early housing sites were not ready, so Heygate residents are having to go 
through the Homesearch system 

� Councillor Gurling said that people had wanted to be rehoused, and it is a travesty that this is happening.  
As Chair of the Planning Committee, he is awaiting the planning applications for the new housing.  He had 
worked for years on the redevelopment of Elephant & Castle, including the Heygate. 
RESOLVED:   That a Special meeting be held on the redevelopment of the Heygate, with officers from 
regeneration, and the Executive Member for Housing, Councillor Kim Humphries 

(iii) The Council, developers and Transport for London are discussing the rerouting of traffic at the Elephant & 
Castle roundabout; are they going to present proposals to the community?  This would allow the community 
to consider the consequences throughout the surrounding roads. (Mr Crawford)  

�  Councillor Pidgeon said that Peter Hendey of Transport for London was in touch with developers. 
(iv) The Walworth Road bus lane project was to be finished by last December, but part of the bus lane has still 

not been opened – what is happening? (Ms J Roberts)  
RESPONSE AWAITED 

(v) I would like the next Community Council meeting to have an agenda item on the Townsend Street/Comus 
Place housing site (replacement site for the Heygate tenants). The Stead Street development has been 
discussed regularly, but the Townsend Street site has been omitted! (Mr R Lee) 
This is an item on the Agenda for the October 1 2008 meeting. 

(vi) Can secure cycle parking be provided at every Community Council venue. (Ms R Lack)  Tim Murtagh 
(Acting CC Manager) - We shall encourage existing venues to provide facilities for cyclists. There is a 
shortage of venues for community councils that are suitable, available when we need them and compliant 
with the DDA. We aim to make residents as welcome as possible so shall continue to search for new 
facilities and ask for improvements to existing ones. 

(vii) With the change in London’s Mayor, will the Cross-river Tram still go ahead, and with it funding for local 
planning projects and regeneration (Mr D Clark) The Mayor of London has previously expressed support for 
the scheme although has recently stated that he will review the transport, economic and environmental 
implications of the Cross River Tram, including bids to Government for future funding.  That he envisaged 
that a conclusion would be reached on this in the autumn as part of wider discussions on TfL’s Business 
Plan.  
The Cross River Tram is seen as vital for improving transport accessibility, promoting economic and social 
regeneration and is strongly supported by the council and we will continue to lobby for its earliest 
introduction. 
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(viii) There is no Cleaner Greener Safer place.  There is rubbish urine,  ? etc.  Not nice at all.  At meeting and 
newsletter is one thing.  I live in Southwark is something else, prevention is better than cure.  I am not 
happy with the hygene of the community. (Ms D Parks) 

(ix) Why are there no Community Council meetings in Newington Ward? (Councillor Ladipo)  
The Community Council team is attempting to find venues in Newington Ward, and has been in touch with 
Councillor Ladipo to progress this.  For further information, please contact Caroline Chalklin, Community 
Council Development Officer on 020 7525 7385. 

(x) Why were there insufficient Disabled People’s Bus Passes?  Old people were left outside in the rain outside 
the One Stop Shop.  Then people were sent to the Post Office to collect their passes, and the post office 
staff were rude and refused to accept the form issued by Southwark Council. (Norma) 
A Scrutiny Review is taking place to investigate these problems:  Norma came to the first meeting of the 
Freedom Pass Scrutiny Review to raise her concerns, so she will be aware this is taking place; the second 
meeting is due on the 13th October.  Officers from the departments concerned with Freedom Pass renewal 
were present and told Scrutiny that they would hold an internal review and produce a report for the next 
scrutiny sub- committee meeting.  A report has now been produced - we are waiting for it to be finalised.  I 
plan to send it out with the papers 5 clear working days before the 13th so that it is in the public domain.  
Any questions and discussions arising from that report may be addressed at the next meeting (on the 13th) 
and/or at an extra meeting, which is currently being arranged.  For further information, please contact Sally 
Masson, Scrutiny Project Manager on 020 7 525 7224 
 

(xi) Why is no one helping Comus House regenerate? (Mr Noble) 
RESPONSE AWAITED 

 
Members’ Decisions 

RESOLVED: That Ms Puck de Raadt and Miss Carol Wainwright be reappointed to the Governing body of 
Keyworth Primary School. 

 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 
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APPENDIX A 
WALWORTH COMMUNITY WARDENS 
Tuesday 15thJuly 2008 
 
Through out June 2008 and early July 2008 the Walworth Community Wardens have 
been involved in the following events and tasks. 
   
Deter Crime & Tackle ASB 

• Attendance at Street Population Partnership Meeting. 
 

• Assisting Police during emergency incidents 
a) Community Re-asurrance (Providing Information). 
b) Assisting with Traffic Management. 
c) Co-Ordinating at local Rest Centre during specific incident. 

 
• Heygate Estate  

a) Daily Hi-Viz patrols assisting partnership agencies to deter crime and ASB during 
the re-housing of tenants in preparation for the demolition of the estate. 

            b) Monthly Estate Blitz. 
            c) CCTV Walkabout – Identifying Hotspot Areas.  
            d) Assisted in partnership during squatter evictions. 
 

• Daily patrols of Walworth Academy at school closing time.  
 

• Two Enforcement Operations using a combination of education and zero tolerance on 
dog fouling and littering. 

 
• Capital clean up cross border partnership operation with Lambeth along Walworth 

Road. 
 

• Hi-Viz patrols on Newington Estate dealing with ASB and vehicle crime. 
 

• Hi-Viz patrols on Brandon Estate. 
 

• Hi-Viz patrols on Four Towers Estate dealing with rough sleeping issues. 
 

• Hi-Viz patrols on the Aylesbury Estate dealing with specific issues on Bradenham, 
Taplow and Wendover.  

 
Developing Community Cohesion 

• Blackfriars Settlement in partnership with Borough & Bankside wardens – Attended 
Thursday afternoon older peoples club. 

 
• Brandon Library weekly surgery every Saturday 12 -14.00. 

 
• Brandon Library Homework Club – Wardens regularly attend to assist and mentor 

youths. 
 

• East Street Library weekly surgery every Tuesday 10.15 -12.15. 
 

• Alberta Estate – Wardens attend Wednesday afternoon community club. 
 

• Attendance at TRA Meetings. 
 

• Re-Assurance visits to vulnerable members of the community and victims of crime 
and ASB.  

 
• Attendance at TRA and Forum and Partnership Meetings. 
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• Assisted in the organisation and participated in Walworth Junior Schools Sports 

Festival. 
 

• LFB Fire Prevention Operation – Bradenham, Door knocked 250 flats,18 flats 
checked and smoke detectors fitted or existing ones tested. 

 
Cleaner Greener Safer 

• Heygate Estate - Environmental Audit – Identifying Squats, Voids and Environmental 
Issues, Enforcement (Education). 

 
• Assisted Surrey Square Junior Schoolwith the Surrey Square Park Makeover – event 

televised by BBC Nature watch programme – Southwark won BBC partner of the 
month for work done. 

         
• Two Enforcement Operations using a combination of education and zero tolerance on 

dog fouling and littering. 
 

• Capital Clean-Up cross border enforcement operation with Lambeth along Walworth 
Road.   

 
Scheme performance 
 
Objective: Engage with Local Community 
 
Community Contact Reports Achieved 
Community Contacts 270 
Visits to businesses 129 
Community Organisations 53 
Visits To Victims 19 
Visits to schools /youth 48 
Crime prevention/Education 
Info hours 

148.5 

 
 
Objective: Reduce Crime/ASB and Fear of Crime 
 
Intelligence reports to 
partner agencies 

Achieved 

 ASB  111 
Persons of Concern 5 
 Drug Related Litter 3 

Drug Related Premises 0 
Seizures of Goods 0 

Community Intelligence 
Reports 

89 

 
 
Objective: Improve local environment  
 

 
 
 

Fly tips 86 
Fly Posting 0 

Squats Recovered 
(Heygate|) 

8 

Repairs maintenance 45 
Warden action enviros 8 

Environmental Reports Achieved 
All Lighting  15 

 Abandoned vehicles 3 
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Paul Jeffery 
Area Manager 
Borough & Bankside and Walworth Community Wardens         
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Appendix B - Walworth Community Council Fund 2008/09 - Successful Projects

Name of Organisation Name of Activity Amount 
Awarded 

ASWHP Family Fun Day £1,000.00

Aylesbury Everywoman's Centre International Women's Day £1,000.00

Brandon 1 TRA Brandon Children's & Youth Festival £1,000.00

Bricklayers Arms TRA and Darwin Court 
Community Centre

Musical Theatre and Memories Workshop for 
Older People £1,000.00

Clubland Legal Centre Young and Old 2gether (YOT) Project £979.00

Cooltan Arts Art Exhibition - Mindfield £1,000.00

Friends of Burgess Park
Consultation on Future Developments and 
Projects in Burgess Park £990.00

Friends of Nursery Row Park Park Fun Day £500.00

Jonathan James Centre of Practical 
Centre Parenting Workshop £848.00

Latin American Disabled People's Project Respite trip for disabled members £1,000.00

Royal British Legion, Southwark Women's 
Section Christmas coach trip for adults and children £1,000.00

Somali Youth Action Forum
Access to Burgess Park Community Sports 
Ground £959.00

Southwark Cyprus Turkish Association Elderly Project £1,000.00

Southwark Pensioners Centre IT Training £1,000.00

St Mary Newington Parish Church Music Summer School £1,000.00

St Paul's Church Christmas Activities £200.00

Young Southwark Cyclists Carnival 'Crafts' Camp £1,000.00
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Appendix C - Cleaner Greener Safer Programme 2008/9 
 
 

Promoting 
Healthy Living 
(eg cycling facilities) 

Planting and 
Green Spaces   
(eg planting 
schemes) 

Facilities for 
Young 
People (eg 
playgrounds and 
sport facilities) 

Community 
Facilities  (eg 
community & TRA  
gardens) 

Community 
Safety 
(eg fencing and 
lighting) 

 
 

6 
 
 

16 
 
 

17 
 
 

11 
 
 

10 
 
 

 
Number  
of Public 

Votes 
 

 
PROJECT TITLE 

 
 

Costs 
 

Recommendations by Councillors 

26  21 - Walworth Garden Farm Garden 
 

£16k Fully Fund 16,000 

20 27 - Burgess Park Cricket Club – Ph 2 
 

£36k Fully Fund £36,000 

20 61 - Young Peoples Film Making 
Project 
 

£30k To Part Fund £10,000 
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18 7 - Salisbury Row Playground Add. 
Funding  
 

£36k Fully Fund £36,000 

17 37 - Surrey Square Park 
Improvements 
 

£100k 
total or 
£30k 
phase 1 

To Part Fund £30,000 
 
 

16 62 - Nursery Row Park Planting 
 

£80k 
 total or 
£30k 
phase 1 

To Part Fund £21,500 

14 51 - Glass Fridge and Bike Workshop 
Equip. 
 

£1k Fully Fund £1,000 

13 9 - Penton Place Contra Flow Cycle 
Lane 
 

£10k Fully Fund £10,000 

10 19 - Burgess Park Lake – Reed Beds 
 

£10k Fully Fund £10,000 

10 4 - Burgess Park Tennis Court  
 

£35k 
(part 
funding) 

Fully Fund £35,000.  Request that a programme of 
community engagement be provided. 

10 33 - Lorrimore Square Kitchen Garden 
 

£20k Fully Fund £20,000 

10 48 - Mardyke House Community 
Garden  Ph 2 
 

£20k Fully Fund £20,000 

9 52 - East Street Reusable Shopping 
Bags 
 

£17.5k Fully Fund £17,500 
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9 38 - Kinglake Playground Additional 
Funding 
 

£40k Fully Fund £40,000 

8 43 - Elizabeth Estate Hanging Baskets 
and Planters 

£10k Fully Fund £10,000 

8 47 - Lytham Street Green Planting 
 

£12k Fully Fund £12,000 

7 14 - Chapter Road Contra Flow Cycle 
Lane 
 

£10k To Fully Fund £10,000 

7 42 - Elizabeth Estate Litter and Dog 
Waste Bins 

£5k Fully Fund £5,000 

6 17 - Draper Estate Bicycle Lockers 
 

£20k Fully Fund £20,000 

6 41 - Phelp Street Grot Spot  
 

£5k Fully Fund £5,000 

6 3 - Townsend School Perimeter 
Fencing  
 

£17k or 
£3k for 
localised 
repair 

Fully Fund £17,000 under the condition that local 
community are involved in design of the new fencing.   
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MEMBERS & EXTERNAL DISTRIBUTION LIST MUNICIPAL YEAR 2007/08 
WALWORTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Note: Original held by Community Councils Development Team, amendments to Caroline Chalklin (Tel: 020 
7525 7385 Email: caroline.chalklin@southwark.gov.uk) 

  
 

 

 
TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY 
COUNCIL: 
Councillor Abdul Mohamed Chair                               1 
Councillor Lorraine Lauder Vice-Chair                       1 
Councillor Paul Bates                                                 1 
Councillor James Gurling                                            1 
Councillor Jelil Ladipo                                                 1 
Councillor Kirsty McNeil                                              1 
Councillor Caroline Pidgeon                                       1 
Councillor Jane Salmon                                              1 
Councillor Martin Seaton                                            1 
                            
OTHER MEMBERS: 
Councillor Fiona Colley                                          1    
Councillor Eckersley            1    
Libraries                                                                   6 
Local Studies Library                                             1 
Press: 
Southwark News                                                   1         
Evening Standard                                                  1        
South London Press                                              1        
 
MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT 
Harriet Harman, M.P.                                              1 
Simon Hughes, M.P.                                             1       
 
Community Councils Development Officer 100 
 
Strategic Director of Legal & Democratic Services 1 
 
Debbi Gooch      1 
Legal Services, South House,  
30 – 32 Peckham Rd 
 
Valerie Shawcross  1 
GLA Building 
City Hall 
Queen's Walk  
London SE17 2AA 

 
EXTERNAL   
Geoffrey Banister 1 
Audit Commission 
2nd Floor, Central House, Town Hall 

 
C.A.S. 1 
Hannibal House 
Elephant & Castle 
London SE1 6TE 
 
Chief Superintendent Malcolm Tillyer 1 
Borough Commander 
Southwark Police Station 
323 Borough High Street 
London SE1 1JL 
 
TRADE UNIONS 
John Mulrenan, UNISON Southwark 
Branch 1 
Roy Fielding, GMB/APEX 1 
Alan Milne TGWU/ACTS       1   
Tony O’Brien, UCATT 1 
 
HOUSING OFFICES 
Walworth Area Housing Office                             1     
 
One Stop Shop Walworth 1 
151 Walworth Road 
London, SE17 1 RY 
 
 

 
TOTAL DISTRIBUTION 150
 
DATED:   September 23 2008  
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